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UPCOMING 

EVENTS  
          

2011 
June 3-10 Copeland, KS 
Add on an 12’ x 60’ addi-
tion to their sanctuary. 
 

June 4-18 Carmen, Bohol, 
Philippines. Build church 
building and parsonage. 
 
July 5-8 Cincinnati, OH 
North American Christian 
Convention  at Cincinnati, 
OH 
 
September 16-30 Hominy, 
OK. Build two chapels at 
Dick Conner Correctional 
Center, Hominy, OK. 
 
October 17-28 Talanga, 
Honduras. Build a large 
building for the Inglesia 
Cristiana Cuerpo do Cristo 
  
November 17-20 Atlanta, 
GA. National Missionary 
Convention. 

2012 
March 7-18 TBA Build 
church Philippines 
 
July 11-22 La Casteleana, 
Negros, Philippines 
(tentative) 
Contact Ed Thomas for over-

seas projects @ 620.856.2877 

or wmbed@juno.com 

Contact Joe Wilson for do-

mestic projects @ 

580.747.2550 or  

wiljoeok@yahoo.com 

  

COPELAND (KS) CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
JUNE 3-10, 2011 

 
World Mission Builders have been asked to help a small church in SE Kansas to put on a 
12’ x 60’ addition on to their existing sanctuary.  This will include enlarging the sanctuary 
and adding an office to their building.  The address is 307 Thatcher St.  Bruce Titus,  minis-
ter’s cell phone is (620)255-4046. The church is located two blocks south of US Hwy 56.  
Turn south on Santa Fe Street proceed two blocks to Thatcher.   
 
We will be begin working on Friday June 3 through the 10th. In addition to framing up the 
addition, we will be doing the electrical wiring, insulating, and hanging the sheet rock.  So 
be sure and bring your appropriate tools. 
 
There are 6 bedrooms in two houses next door to the church for housing, plus housing in 
church members’ homes.  Also we’ll have RV hook ups next door on the school property. 
 
Those who have committed to this project thus far are:  James & Estelle McKinney, Harold 
& Jane Haddock, John & Ruth Williams, Don & Addie Petersen, Curt & Sue Wynn, Bruce 
Smith, Tom & Betty Amos, Tommy Thomas, Rick & Dianne Balmer, Dwight & Ann Ed-
wards, and Joe & Fae Wilson.   If you are not on the list and are available to help, please let 
us know. 
 

Dr R Joe Wilson 

431 N Oakwood Rd 

Enid OK 73703-3711 

 

580.242.0561 (H) 

580.747.2550 (Cell) 

580.242.0095 (Fax) 

Website: church-

growthministries.net 

Email: wiljoeok@yahoo.com 

 Hi, this is Digger the gopher. I live in my burrow behind Joe and Fae’s 
house.  My job is to keep you informed of the happenings at the Wilson’s house. 
When it got really really cold last January in Oklahoma, Joe and Fae headed 
south to join up with other World Mission Builders volunteers to help build a 
church for John Philips and the fine folks of Christ Church of the Valley in Browns-
ville, TX.   I think Joe planned that on purpose to escape the cold weather.  He 
wasn’t gone three days until the light bulb he dropped down in my burrow burned 
out.  Needless to say it was a cold rough winter in Oklahoma.   
 My life is a mix of tranquility and disaster on the Wilson ponderosa.  Joe 
brought home a big tractor to do a lot of grading.  Of course I don’t have to tell you 
what happened to my burrows.  While the tractor was here, Joe took opportunity 
to build another mountain for the 4 wheelers.  Then Grandson Caden showed up  
and they spent lots of time riding 4 wheelers, jumping and hollering, peeling out  
and tearing up the ground everywhere they went.  I was sure glad when they sent 
Caden back home and tranquility returned again.    The next big problem I have is 
that any day Joe is going to get out the big dreaded lawnmower and wreck more 
havoc on my digs.  
 Other news:  Landon Wilson, Joe’s nephew who lives in Enid, finally de-
cided to get married.  He asked a nice girl by the name of Jessica and she said 
“Yes”.  The wedding is April 22 at the Thorncrown Chapel at Eureka Springs, AR.  
They are going to make their home in a junk rent house belonging to Joe and 
Fae.  When Landon first showed Jessica the house (it was a total disaster) she 
went home and had a good cry.  All of their relatives have been working fever-
ously on the house, trying to transform a sow’s ear into a silk purse.  Miracles still 
happen.  Joe’s brother Paul and wife Mary, just arrived home from the Philippines 
and are also working on the house.  However, now after days of hard labor every-
one believes it’s going to be a very nice abode. Landon wanted this house be-
cause it has a garage and an out building where he can put his truck and horse-
shoeing stuff.  I think he has his priorities messed up, he may need counseling. 
   Next Joe and Fae are heading to southeast Oklahoma to attend the 
Kiamichi Clinic.  Of course they are going a few days early and taking the 4 
wheelers with them.  They’ve invited Granddaughter Landree and her family, and 
Grandson Caden and his family to join the fun.  They plan to ford the river, throw 
rocks, catch fish, roast marshmallows, carve initials on a holly tree, shoot the po-
tato gun and other fun stuff.  If they are still alive they plan to attend the sessions 
at the clinic. I think Joe has way too much fun.  I keep hoping in his old age, he’ll 
grow up.   
 Joe and Fae are going to build an addition onto a church in Copeland, 
KS, June 3-10. Joe is working very hard in preparations in trying to build two 

chapels at Dick Conner Correctional Center in Hominy, OK in September.    

                                                                                               DIGGER 

NOTICE:  If you’d like to  
receive your CGM newsletter via 
email, please let us know at  
wiljoeok@yahoo.com. 
 
Please check out our new websites: 
churchgrowthministries.net;  
 
worldmissionbuilders. 
building4.net;  
 
prisonchapelinc.building4.net;  
 
chapelcreationcoalition. 
building4.net   
Thank you Jude and Celesta Cham-
pagne for all your hard work & time. 
 
Be sure and sign up for the blog 
with your email address to receive 
updates. 

DICK CONNER CORRECTIONAL CENTER 
HOMINY, OK 

We just received final approval on April 1,  
2011 that we will be able to build two  
Chapels at the Dick Conner Correctional 
Center, 129 Conner Rd, Hominy, OK 
74035-0220. World Mission Builders will 
be working September 16-30.  We will be  
building two chapels, one inside the  
fence and one outside the fence.   
 
There will be 2 tents with an outside kitchen. 
RV hook ups are available.  Three meals a  
day provided. Housing will be available in  
homes nearby. 
 
This will be a very exciting and a very rewarding project. 
Since the background checks are only good for a year, we all will be required to fill out a 
new DOC security form.  Please communicate with us as to whether you plan to help on this 
project and we’ll get that form to you. 
 
Our biggest challenge will be to raise $100,000.00 in cash before this project starts.  We 
have lots of donated goods and services but not the cash.  Please make this an urgent mat-
ter of prayer that God will open up the windows of heaven and bless this project.     

mailto:wmbed@juno.com

